The Posse

4/11/10
DATE:  The Posse met Sunday, 10:00 AM, 11 April 2010, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.

ATTENDEES:  

George Barrington
AMA Congressman


Joe Fiedler

Jersey Pine Cruisers

Mike O'Malley
President, Jersey Pine Cruisers


Sal Saccomanno
President, American Legion Riders, Post 911


Kelly Pavlovich
Communications & Events, American Legion Riders, Post 911

Tom Goyete

American Legion Riders, Post 911

Mike Smith

Director, McHenry H.O.G.


Cindy Blaski

Co-Leader, High Road Riders


Gary Bogolin

Committeeman, McHenry County Road Pirates


Ron Gardanier

Committeeman, McHenry County Road Pirates

Greg Zaffke Sr.
Co-Founder, Black Nail Brigade


Erik Hart

Coordinator, Black Nail Brigade

John Sweeney

Assistant Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Carl Marcyan

President, Top Cats - Illinois

Lee Murphy

President, Rolling Thunder, Chapter 2, IL

Jeff Knighton

Events Director, Rolling Thunder, Chapter 2, IL

Craig Westfall

President, Blue Knights,Illinois Chapter XII


Bill Yates

Director, Blue Knights,Illinois Chapter XII




Jeff Woolard

President, Elgin Area Organization


Larry Woods

Director, Elgin Area Organization

Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator
DISSCUSSIONS:
(   Good turnout as Posse enters its tenth year. There are fifteen organizations in Posse and twelve were in attendance.
(  Welcome and congratulations to Mike O'Malley, President, Jersey Pine Cruisers, and Sal Saccomanno, President, American Legion Riders, Post 911.  
(  New organizations attending included the above representatives from High Road Riders, McHenry County Road Pirates, Elgin Area Organization and Moose On Bikes.  We also had the Black Nail Brigade attending.
(  Our thanks to John Sweeny for taking charge of the Posse web site (www.posse.cc) as Web Master.  
(  With many new faces we took time to identify the first – time Posse members and had a brief explanation of who they were and what their organization was about.

(  Wayne explained the origin and purpose of Posse and the reason behind dealers being excluded from participating. 
(  Vendor's lists were discussed again.  We still don't have enough input yet for a Vendors page on our web site, www.Posse.cc. However, one club went around to local dealers and collected business cards from various vendors to invite them to their event.  Smart idea.

(  Carl Marcyan invited members to the Top Cats' Ride for Dreams on 25 July and invited all organizations to attend the Top Cats' Group Riding and Safety Seminars given throughout the year.  Details are on the events calendar at www.topcats.org. 
(  Each organization discussed their forthcoming charity events and invited all attendees.  The 2010 Posse Events Calendar has been updated on the web site.
(  Additional events include...


( Greg Zaffke Sr. and Erik Hart, briefed the group on the 1 May Epic Memorial Ride in 
memory of Anita Zaffke and in support of the motorcycle awareness organization, The 
Black Nail Brigade.  They can use the help of all road captains and, details are included 
at, and linked to, the Posse Events Calendar.

(  Larry Woods and Jeff Woolard, Elgin Area Organization, updated the group on this 
year's 16 May Little Angels Ride out of Woodstock HD and Cindy Blaski, High Road 
Riders discussed the 24 April Blessing of the Bikes event at Willow Creek Community 
Church.  Both events are incorporated into the Posse Events Calendar. 


(  Gary Bogolin, McHenry County Road Pirates informed the group about their Hawgs & 
Hot Dogs Krusin 4 Kids Ride on 6 June and their Bikers Take AAIM Against Drunk 
Drivers ride on 22 August.  More details on the Events Calendar when they become 
available.

(  Carl Marcyan mentioned the annual Illinois State Police Heritage Foundation Ride, 31 
July and invited members to support it.  Details are on the events calendar at 
www.topcats.org. 
(  Jeff Knighton, Rolling Thunder, reminded and invited members to the 21 April Honor Flight Chicago, Welcome Home at Midway.  Contact Jeff for details at Jeffknighton@comcast.net for more details or go to www.honorflightchicago.org 
(  The roster and club contact lists were updated and will be e-mailed to members.  Leadership changes anticipated for 2010 will be published as they occur. 
(  Attendees were reminded that, if they have a change to the Events Calendar, simply send Wayne (wkirkpa177@aol.com) and John Sweeny (asstdirector@lakeshorehog.com) an email so they can notify everyone and update the web site.
(  Finally, at the conclusion of the meeting, Tom Westney, President, Elgin Moose On Bikes came forward and introduced himself.  Tom just happened to be in Tin Man's and overheard our meeting and will be representing the Elgin Moose On Bikes.
The next meeting will be in the Fall of 2010, at Tin Man's Sports Pub, Fox River Grove, Illinois.  Wayne will coordinate the date / location as we near Oct/Nov 2010. 
